
WINTER WOODS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 
2025 MEMBERSHIP 

 

Please complete the information below so that our membership records will be complete. 
Please make your $25.00 check payable to WWHA and mail with this form to  

WWHA, PO Box 342, Goldenrod, FL 32733-0342  
You may also drop off your form and check at 1958 Poinciana Road if you prefer. 

 
Name ________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Street Address ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone # ___________________ Email Address _____________________________________________________ 
 
Name as you would like it shown in the newsletter __________________________________________________ 



In like a lion, out like a lamb. All this wind. But it’s all blus-
ter up until the Oz moment. Auntie Em! Auntie Em! You 
were there too. 
 

This is the last time I lead with Why Haven’t You Paid 
Your Dues? As I’ve said before, I think the kind folks who 
take the time to peruse this periodical pay their dues. And 
they also appreciate all the behind-the-scenes activity that 
helps keep this neighborhood on the right track. Which 
simply means we are a community that cares about safety 
and aesthetic standards that maintain the high property 
value we enjoy. 
 

I hope everyone picked up something special at the 
Spring Garage Sale or sold enough for that European 
cruise. Back in my days of poverty – when I called garage 
sales “shopping” – I happened upon an electric can opener 
in fairly good shape that was miles ahead of the hand 
twister I used. As I was paying, the proprietors told me 
they bought a brand new one…and since they had another 
opener dedicated just for dog food, the dog got a “new” 
one too - hand-me-down style. Hmm. I had just bought the 
dog’s old can opener. Worked great for years! 
 

Now for the fun. Coming at the end of the month is our 
Winter Woods Spring Fling on Saturday March 29th. 
This is a celebration of good neighbors, good times, and 
good streets and lighting as maintained by this board. We 
will have doo dads for kids and doo dads for the adults in 
the form of beverages concocted with elements that elicit 
cruise ships and island sand. And for soothing sounds, we 
will have a tasteful combo playing some familiar melodies 
and some finger snapping grooves all guaranteed to con-
tain the same notes as the greats Bach, Beethoven, and 
Bacharach. If anyone would like to sit in, dust off that horn 
because these guys can fake any slow roll needed. There 
will also be a food truck or two and all the neighbors with 
businesses are invited to set up a booth, table or dunk tank 
to let everyone know what you have to offer. We are shut-
ting down the cul-de-sac at King James Ct, where Poincia-
na ends. Come on out, it will be pleasant and surprising! 
Show time is 6:00pm. No reservations required. 
 

We at the board would love to get more people involved 
with all the fun we have. The easiest way is to come to a 
Board meeting and see what is happening. We meet at 
7:00 pm on the second Thursday of every month at South 
Seminole Church of Christ on Lake Howell Rd or online via 
zoom. That is March 13th this month. To get the Zoom link, 
send a note to WinterWoodsHOA@gmail.com. 
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February, 2025 
The Maier Family 

2276 King Henry’s Court 

Congratulations! 
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As a reminder, Neighborhood Watch is just one of the activities sponsored by the Winter Woods 
HOA.  Just like Neighborhood Watch, our HOA is a voluntary association unlike most of the HOA's 
you hear or read about in the news.  If your grass gets too high, you may hear from us, but you won ’t 
be fined, at least not by the HOA.  Seminole County Code Enforcement does have punitive capabili-
ties, and we rely on them to enforce good behavior. 
 

If criminal activity does happen here, Neighborhood Watch would rely on the capabilities on the HOA 
(newsletter, website, etc.) to get the word out and alert others to the recent risks.  Fortunately, we 
don’t have to do that often.   Our annual Neighborhood Night Out (also sponsored by the HOA) gives 
residents an opportunity meet our neighbors, discuss safety issues with sheriff deputies and area 
firemen, and see their equipment.  
 

If you do become aware of neighborhood crime risks, please report the news to Neighborhood 
Watch (see the Directory on the last page of this newsletter for contact info for Larry) so that we can 
notify the 281 other homes in our enclave.  For the safety of your home and family, it is important 
that you support the Winter Woods HOA with your $25 annual membership.  It is a very small price 
to pay for the protection it affords. 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH—Larry Stephey 
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STREETS & LIGHTING—Greg Pfister 
Lights: One light was out at 2032 Sussex Dr. and it was fixed quickly as it looks like Duke Energy is 
back to normal response times on light repairs!! Overall our light's  are holding strong!! 
 
Streets: We have a small indention at the corner of King John's Ct. and Nottingham that we want a 
County Road Supervisor to look at.  
 
Sidewalks: We are still looking good Here! 
 
Thank You all so much and Happy St. Patty's Day and Happy Easter to us all.  
 



ADVERTISING INFORMATION 
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COPY DEADLINES: 
Jan issue—10December 
Feb issue—15January 
Mar issue—15February 
April issue—15March 
May issue—15April 
June issue—15May 
July-August—NO NEWSLETTERS 
September issue—15August 
October issue—15September 
November issue—15October 
December issue—10November  
 

QUESTIONS—Contact the editor at 
321.303.7445 (voice or text) or  
Email: winterwoodshoa@gmail.com 

Would your business like to advertise in our 
newsletter? This newsletter, with distribution to 
over 300 homes and advertisers, is now accept-
ing advertising for our monthly newsletters.  
 

Advertising rates per issue are as follows: 
1/4 page - $ 15.00 (3 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l) 
1/2 page - $ 25.00 (7 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l  or  3 3/4"w 
x 9 3/4"l) 
Full page - $ 40.00 (7 3/4"w x 9 3/4"l) 
 

Copy MUST be emailed to the editor as a jpg, 
PDF, or Publisher file and payment MUST be 
mailed to the HOA’s PO Box. NOTE—some 
due dates may change due to holiday print 
schedules. 
 



MEMBERSHIP—Nell Colbert 
Last month, we reported 64 paid households for our membership. I’m thrilled to report that as of 
2/20/2025, we have 88 homes represented as members of our Homeowners Association. Remem-
ber—our HOA is open to ALL residents, owners and renters alike. If you don ’t remember if you’ve 
paid for 2025, we have an easy way for you to find out—just click on this link (or copy and paste it 
into your browser) and follow the list to your address. If it is not listed, you have not yet paid. 
https://winterwoodshoa.com/that-official-stuff/paid-memberhips/ 
 

And if you want to see how your street is doing with membership, you can click on the link below: 
https://winterwoodshoa.com/that-official-stuff/paid-memberhips/memberships-by-street/ 
As you can see, King Henry’s Court leads the neighborhood with 64%, Winter Woods Blvd. is next 
with 60%, and King Alpines and King John’s Courts are tied for 3rd place. These lists are updated 
each weekend, usually Sunday afternoon. 
 

Remember our membership drawing—pay your dues before March 15th to be 
entered into our drawing for one of two $25 gift certificates from Seby’s Pizza. 
 

Below is a list of all those who have paid since our last newsletter: 
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Coventry 
2238 David Armstrong Family 
 

East Hampton Circle 
2052 Larry & Linda Brouillette 
 

King Alpine’s Court 
2201 The Ward Family 
2219 Davy & Kenya Brinkmann 
2220 D. Ebersole & Family—paid for 2026 too 
 

King Arthur’s Court 
1953 The Eastburn Family 
1968 John Jessell Family 
 

King Henry’s Court 
2264 Tommy & Molly Krumm 
 

King Jame’s Court 
2268 Retse Homes Family 
 

King John’s Court 
2253 J. Rosenstock 
2259 Dylan & Cathy Crimmins 
2265 The Anderson-Mimioglu Family 

King Richard’s Court 
2229 Larz Kimmel & Daniel Hucko 
 

Nottingham 
1417 Jason Walzer Family 
1604 Jerold Loos—paid for 2026 too 
2045 William Vega Family 
 

Poinciana 
2057 John Wagaman Family 
2083 Jeri McEnerney Family 
2118 The Schuermann Family 
2122 The Eric Obara Family 
 

Sussex 
2033 Marilyn Lea Family 
2044 Richard Drexel 
2161 Bruce and Judith Kifer—paid for 2026 too 
2165 Ana Castro 
 

West Hampton Circle 
2018 Will & Brittany Borda 
 

West Hampton Circle 
2231 Ljubo & Zehra Milanovic 



Did you receive 
this newsletter via 

email? 
 

If not, please send 
an email to:  

winterwoodshoa@gmail.com 

so that you can 
be added to 
our resident 
database. 



Free or Low Cost Events—Laura Spear 
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6th Annual Longwood Pirate Days 
Saturday, Mar 1 & 2  10 am - 5 pm 
Reiter Park, 301 W Warren Ave, Longwood 
Presented by Mount Dora Center for the Arts at Reiter Park, Longwood 
Ahoy there Mateys! I spy pirates and great grub at the annual Longwood Pirate Seafood Festival. 
Enjoy a delicious assortment of festival food, the event will showcase pirates, vendors, a pirate vil-
lage, daily stage entertainment and Kid Zone. Bring a chair. FREE https://longwoodfestival.com/ 
 
28th Annual Plant Sale 
Saturday, Mar 8 & Sunday Mar 9,  9 am - 5 pm 
Harry P. Leu Gardens, 1920 North Forest Avenue, Orlando       
Buy directly from the growers at the Garden’s Annual Plant Sale. Admission is FREE all weekend! 
Explore the Gardens and pick up some treasures to take home. Bring a plant cart for your purchas-
es. https://www.leugardens.org/Events/Calendar-of-Events/28th-Annual-Plant-Sale 
 
Shamrock Shakedown: St. Paddy’s Day Block Party!  
Saturday, Mar 15, 4-9 pm 
Historic Downtown Sanford 
Get ready to sham-rock your world at this St. Patrick’s Day celebration! Live bands, traditional bag-
pipers, live wrestling by The Establishment Wrestling (TEW), food trucks, vendors, and Kids Zone for 
the wee leprechauns. FREE. At 9PM, the shenanigans roll indoors to West End Trading Co. and 
Celery City Craft to keep the celebration going strong!  
https://sanfordfl.gov/events/st-paddys-day-truck-pull/?occurrence=2025-03-16 
  
Spring Film Series at The Morse: The Art of Fashion 
Friday, Mar 28 at noon 
The Charles Hosmer Morse Museum of American Art, 445 North Park Avenue, Winter Park 
Learn about American portrait painter John Singer Sargent (1856–1925) and his remarkable ability 
to portray individual identities and personas in this 46-minute film “Exhibition on Screen” John 
Singer Sargent: Fashion & Swagger. Also playing April 4 and 18 at noon. FREE  
https://morsemuseum.org/programs-events/friday-films/ 
 
Uptown Art Expo 12th Annual Art & Music Celebration 
Saturday, Mar 29, 10 am - 7 pm and Sunday, Mar 30, 10 am - 5 pm 
Cranes Roost Park, 274 Cranes Roost Blvd, Altamonte Springs 
Art festival is FREE admission. Food trucks available. Concerts Slippery When Wet - Bon Jovi Trib-
ute, Absolute Queen and Skin Deep, see website for concert schedule and admission fees.  
https://www.uptownartexpo.com/ 

https://calendar.unitedartscfl.org/organization/mount-dora-center-for-the-arts/
https://longwoodfestival.com/
https://www.leugardens.org/Events/Calendar-of-Events/28th-Annual-Plant-Sale
https://sanfordfl.gov/events/st-paddys-day-truck-pull/?occurrence=2025-03-16
https://morsemuseum.org/programs-events/friday-films/
https://www.uptownartexpo.com/
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In January we met Mark and Carol Walz of King Johns Ct. Carol’s moth-
er and father purchased the new built home and Carol grew up here in 
Winter Woods. Our featured neighbor this month has some roots nearly 
as strong as Carol. Sally Eby lives on Winter Woods Boulevard in one of 
the two houses her mother and father bought in our neighborhood. Un-
like Carol, Sally didn’t grow up in Winter Woods. Sally grew up mostly in 
the US south as her father was transferred from base to base in the Ma-
rines.  
 
Fascinatingly, Sally graduated from Okinawa High School in 1967 when 
her family moved there for her father’s last tour of duty. When Sally’s 
father retired from the US Marine Corps in 1968, her parents bought the 
first two houses built in the sub division. Interestingly, these two houses 
were the model homes build by the developer. Her father’s thinking was 

for one of the houses for him and Sally’s mom and the other for either her brother or sister so 
the family could be closer together. If none of them move to the area the second home would be 
rented out. 
 
While in Okinawa, Sally met a young marine and fell in love and they got married and had two 
boys. They raised their sons in the US north west. However, the gloomy, rainy weather took its 
toll on Sally’s spirit. She knew she needed more than two or three days of clear weather a year. 
The Sunshine State was calling and in 1972, Sally moved with her husband back into her folks 
home in Winter Woods while the young couple re-established their lives in the south. Later their 
careers took them to Atlanta then back to Central Florida, where Sally went back to school and 
became a RN so that she could set money aside to send their two sons to college. For a time 
Sally and her husband lived in Longwood and after her dad passed, her mom bought another 
house next to Sally in Longwood so they could be closer. 
 
Sally’s two sons were indeed able to go to college. Her oldest went to Duke and now works in 
computer data and lives with his wife in Champions Gate. Her younger son went to UF and now 
is a radiologist married to a doctor and they have given Sally 3 grandchildren. 
 
Sally and her husband moved briefly to the mountains of Tennessee, but again missed the Sun-
shine State. When Sally’s mom passed, Sally, her older brother, and younger sister each inherit-
ed one of the properties her mom and dad had acquired over the years. Sally now lives in one of 
those homes on Winter Woods Blvd. 
 
Thankfully, Sally feels blessed to live in our neighborhood where she feels very safe and has 
many friends a few steps away. Sally spends much of her time gardening in her wonderful back 
yard and reading in her new lanai. She noted how family friendly and quiet Winter Woods is. 
This despite the tremendous growth of our metropolitan area. For example, Sally mentioned that 
when her parents bought those two model homes on Winter Woods Boulevard in 1968, there 
were only 3 lights between Winter Woods and Colonial Blvd.      

Meet Your Neighbor — Ed Measom 



Easter Cheer—Anna Swenson 
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Get ready to spread some Easter cheer in Winter Woods!  
 

Throughout the months of March and April, we’ll play the YOU’VE BEEN EGGED game! 
Here’s how it works: If you receive a treat, place the included “We’ve been Egged” sign on 
your front door or window. Within a few days, make copies of the instructions, gather two 
treats, then deliver those treats along with the instructions to two other houses that haven’t 
been “Egged” yet! Finally, you can post pics on the Winter Woods HOA Facebook page to 
share the fun! 
 

The sign and instructions will be posted soon on the Winter Woods HOA Facebook page, 
and extra printed copies will be placed in the book box on Poinciana and Sussex. If you 
want, you can print out the graphic below and attach it to your window or front door AFTER 
you’ve been “egged.” 
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Let’s Talk PayPal—Nell Colbert 
PayPal is a very convenient way for our residents and advertisers to pay for HOA dues and/or ad-
vertising. In recent months, however, a challenge has developed with which I need your help. 
 

Some recent PayPal payments came in that I cannot identify because the name on the account 
does not match any resident in our database and/or there is no address, email, or phone number 
listed on the account.  
 

Please, please, please, update your PayPal account so that at least your name, Winter Woods 
street address, email address, and phone number show up accurately. Ladies—if your PayPal ac-
count shows your maiden name, please update it to show your married name so that I can find your 
home in our database and post your dues payment correctly. 
 

And, if you are the property owner and you are paying dues for your renters, please be sure to list 
their names, phone number, email, and the street address for which you are paying so that we can 
keep our database up to date. It is imperative that our database is accurate just in case there is an 
emergency in the neighborhood and we need to get in touch with our residents via email or phone. 
 

Thanks for your help. 
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BOARD OFFICERS 

President Anthony Riley 407-967-6662 keys137@yahoo.com 

Vice President Greg Pfister 407-375-8429 greg9794@yahoo.com 

Secretary Anna Swenson 407-484-4782 annaswenson5@gmail.com 

Treasurer Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

OTHER SUPPORT 

Membership Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

Streets & Lighting Greg Pfister 407-375-8429 greg9794@yahoo.com 

Community Improvements Gerty Ekdahl 407-375-9574 minnie2312@aol.com 

Neighborhood Watch Coordinator Larry Stephey 407-657-7309 ldstephey@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

Newsletter Distribution Coordinator Anthony Riley 407-967-6662 keys137@yahoo.com 

Yard of the Month Greg Pfister 407-375-8429 greg9794@yahoo.com 

Webmaster Bob Colbert 407-619-9611 bcolbert@usa.net 

Welcome to Winter Woods Laura Spear 407-506-6233 lauraspear@outlook.com 

EVENTS 

Garage Sale Anthony Riley 407-967-6662 keys137@yahoo.com 

Christmas Decorations Debra Stephey 407-657-7309 dastephey@yahoo.com 
Halloween Decorations Anna Swenson 407-484-4782 annaswenson5@gmail.com 

WINTER WOODS DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE 


